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    Mosier City Council Meeting
September 10th, 2014

Public Hearing

Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Andrea Rogers; Council President Arlene Burns, Councilors Peny Wallace, Emily Reed, Mary Lou Perry, Garth Kightlinger
Staff: City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Angie Wilson
Absent: None     

Excused:  None
Audience: Dan Rasmussen, Dave Wilson, County Commissioner Scott Hege, Kristen Robison with Oregon Right to Know.
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:05 p.m. 
ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS 
None

BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
Dave Wilson introduced himself as the contractor who did the initial work on the Mosier Bluffs Subdivision and the Water Tank.  He did the work four years ago but has not been paid.  Councilor Kightlinger asked him who he contracted with to do the work.  Wilson said that his contract was with Mosier Bluffs but that because the City benefitted from the work the City should pay him.  Councilor Perry thanked him for coming but cautioned Council that no remarks pro or con should be made until Council has more information from staff.  Manager Fitzpatrick said that she would get a staff report from the City Engineer.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES of August 20th, 2014
Councilor Perry made a motion to approve the Minutes for August 20th, 2014.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
REVIEW/APPROVAL of BILLS and PAYROLL

Councilor Kightlinger made a motion to approve bills and payroll.  Councilor Burns seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously.
CORRESPONDENCE/STAFF/COUNCIL REPORTS

Mayor Rogers moved correspondence and staff reports to the end of the meeting.  

BUSINESS 
1.  GMO Labeling Presentation (Kristen Robison from Oregon Right To Know) and deliberation over Resolution #2014-11, a Resolution supporting the Labeling of Genetically Engineered Crops.

Kristen Robison explained Ballot Measure 92 to the Council and presented Council with a resolution supporting the ballot measure.  She said that the Measure did not ban GMO crops, but simply requires labeling.  Councilor Reed explained that the only GMO crops grown now are engineered only for herbicide resistance or application.  Robison talked about the concern in Oregon regarding GMO salmon.  
Councilor Perry moved to adopt Resolution 2014-11 on condition that the attorney approve the language of the resolution.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion was approved unanimously.

2.  PUBLIC HEARING:  (Council meeting immediately following the public hearing.)

Mosier Bluffs Subdivision requests an extension for the Public Hearing in order to have sufficient time to coordinate facility service line extension plans.

Mayor Rogers opened the public hearing and explained that the applicant needed more time to prepare for the hearing.  There were no comments and she closed the hearing and opened the meeting again.
Councilor Wallace made a motion to extend the hearing until October 1st and Councilor Kightlinger seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

3.  Public Access Road Discussion
Manager Fitzpatrick summarized the staff report and said that Council needed to make a decision either to continue to maintain the public access road or to cease the non-obligatory maintenance.
Councilor Burns made a motion for the City to cease maintaining public access roads.  Councilor Perry seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
4.  Public Bathroom Discussion
Council had received information from the City Attorney regarding ADA requirements.  Councilor Kightlinger had researched another option for the City and presented information on a Mobile Toilet that costs $15,000.00 and is self contained or can be hooked up to City water/sewer.  Council thanked Kightlinger for this research.  Councilor Reed suggested that the City could lease the gas station bathrooms every year for three months in the summer, which would meet the designation of “temporary.”  
5.  CenturyLink Thank You Card
Mayor Rogers said that CenturyLink should receive an official thank you card from the City.  Manager Fitzpatrick said she would try to get some of Donna Benders’ photos.  Councilor Reed said to send the photos to her and she would put together an electronic card.  
6.  Centennial Celebration
Councilor Reed outlined the schedule.  Some parking organization is needed.  There will be a bank of four portapotties.  Manager Fitzpatrick will send Councilor Reed the Volunteer Sign In sheets and Parade Checklist.

Councilor Wallace presented the history of the Totem Pole and Marco Long, who championed it.  She presented a book of the history of the Totem Pole to the City.  She will write something for the Totem Pole plaque.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  Mayor Rogers tabled the Committee Reports
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.                                        Approved this 15th day of October, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Andrea Rogers, Mayor                                          Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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